

Department of Environmental Conservation

DIVISION OF SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE Contaminated Sites Program

> 555 Cordova Street Anchorage, AK 99501 Office: 907-269-7553 Fax: 907-269-7687 www.dec.alaska.gov

File: 2509.26.001

January 20, 2022

Electronic transmittal only
Joseph Bereskin
City of Akutan
PO Box 109
Akutan, AK 99553
Joe.bereskin@akutanak.us

Re: "City of Akutan Power Plant - Former Underground Storage Tank Location - Responses to ADEC Comments and Revised Site Investigation Work Plan", dated January 12, 2022 - Approval Letter

ADEC Hazard ID# 23012

Dear Mr. Bereskin:

The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation's (ADEC), Contaminated Sites Program (CSP) received the "City of Akutan Power Plant – Former Underground Storage Tank Location – Responses to ADEC Comments and Revised Site Investigation Work Plan", dated January 12, 2022, via Alaska ZendTo on January 12, 2022. ADEC has reviewed the work plan and approves it.

Future reports may be submitted electronically. Files containing up to 20MB may be emailed to me at <u>CS.Submittals@alaska.gov</u> and files larger than 20 MB up to a limit of 8 GB may be submitted to me through the Alaska ZendTo "drop-off" option at https://drop.state.ak.us/drop/. The Division of SPAR/Contaminated Site Program prefers electronic only submittals and no longer requires that hard copies be submitted.

If you have any questions or need further assistance, please feel free to contact me at 907-269-7553 or via email at jessica.hall@alaska.gov.

Sincerely,

Jessica Hall

ADEC Environmental Program Specialist

Contaminated Sites

Jessia Hall